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March 29, 2024 
 

ABA Judging Scored! 
 

More than 40 Glenn County 4-H Youth Members participated in the ABA (Anything But Animals) Judging Event 

held on Thursday, February 15, 2024, at Plaza Elementary School, reports Glenn County 4-H Community 

Education Specialist Christine Kampmann.  

 

The youth chair for this event was Gracie Cloyd of Schaffert 4-H Club and the adult chair was Marci Sanchez of 

Schaffert 4-H Club. The committee members were Mackenzie Rehse and Janene Rehse of Schaffert 4-H Club.  

The 4-H ABA Judging Event provides the members the opportunity to judge a variety of ABA topics, which is a 

process to help 4-H members enhance their abilities to think, reason, and make logical and scientific decisions. 

Each member then presents their reasons for their placings to an evaluator. 

 

Primary members received a participation ribbon and certificate, listed by club, these members are: Capay 4-H 

Club- Gus Coleman and Madison Johnson; Schaffert 4-H Club- Chloe Goss, Kate Goss, Maysen van Tol, and 

Trent van Tol; and Willows 4-H Club- Jackson Pool and Joaquin Ramirez. In the Junior Division, ABA Judging 

winners were: 1st Place- Emma Rodgers of the Schaffert 4-H Club, 2nd Place- Rylee Dobbs of the Schaffert 4-H 

Club, 3rd Place- Sawyer Flowers of the Willows 4-H Club. ABA Judging Intermediate Division winners were: 1st 

Place Tie- Haylee Philp and Mercedes Diaz-Gonzalez of the Willows 4-H Club, 2nd Place- James Keeney of the 

Capay 4-H Club, 3rd Place- Allan Rodriguez of the Willows 4-H Club. The ABA Judging Senior Division winners 

were: 1st Place- Haylee Exner of the Plaza 4-H Club, 2nd Place- Maddisen Pool of the Willows 4-H Club, and 3rd 

Place- Eddie Rodriguez of the Willows 4-H Club.   

 

Thank you to the committee chairs and members for facilitating the event and providing the opportunity to 

our 4-H members. Also, thank you to Plaza Elementary School for hosting the event.  
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